In Loving Memory of **Terry Bartlett**

7th March 1932 - 11th April 2024



FUNERAL SERVICE HELD ON:

MONDAY 13th May 2024 at 12:00

Medway Crematorium Robin Hood Ln, Bluebell Hill, Chatham, ME5 9QU

Order of Service

Entrance Music

We'll Meet Again - Andre Rieu

WELCOME & INTRODUCTION

Life Celebrant - Sarah Lamport

Eulogy/Tribute

Robin Bartlett Sue Kent Angela Barnes



Music & Photographs for Time of Reflection

Amazing Grace - Andre Rieu

25th Anniversary Poem

Written by Charles Bartlett, Read by Lousie Kent

March hares are mad, or so they say, and I believe its so, these two got married in that month twenty five years ago. But what a day they chose to walk the aisle together, a darkness and heavy rain, it was that kind of weather.

I picture it now through pouring rain, all standing in a row, waiting to be photographed, I was there, so I should know.

The reception hall was round the corner, we were soaking wet by then.

Glad to get somewhere nice and dry and all because of them.

That's water under the bridge now as the saying goes, we toasted health and happiness the silly so and so's.

We watched them go away like married couple's do, have you ever wondered where they go? You should, you know I do. It's usually a cosy place somewhere, and lots of things to find, they probably stay there all week, then go up with the blind.

That's wedded bliss at the begining five and twenty years ago, they have had there ups and downs too, even a row or so. These two have stuck together. four children they have had. I began to think at one time they were going to follow their dear old Dad.

But there's wasn't room in London. They had nowhere to pack them, the waters that flowed under the bridge, brought them down to Chatham. There here tonight for all to see, I hope you will be merry, and help them celebrate this there Silver Wedding.

Closing Words Exit Music

You are my Sunshine - Slim Whitman



The family would like to thank you all for your kind support during this time of sadness.

A special heartfelt thank you to all the staff at Sherwood House from Maureen, Sue, Keith & Angela for the excellent care and compassion shown to Terry in his final few years.

Donations for Alzheimers Research can be left in the Donation box which will be available at the Wake.